
The Richfield Springs Central School Board of Education 
held a reorganization meeting at 6:00 p.m. on July 2, 2025 

in the cafeteria. 
Members present: Nancy Duevel, Scot Mondore, Brad Smith, 
Becky Marzeski & Michelle Zuba. 
Also present: Tom Piatti-Superintendent, René Wilson-
Elementary Principal/Director of Special Education, Patricia 
Fagan- Secondary Principal, Amy Johnson- Business Official & 
Marilyn Shaw-District Clerk. 
Oath of Office to re-elected board member: Becky Marzeski 
Oath of Office to newly elected board member: 
Michelle Zuba 
Oath of Office to Board President: Nancy Duevel 
Oath of Office to Vice President: Scot Mondore 
Oath of Office to Superintendent of Schools- Tom Piatti 

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
Mr. Piatti reported on the following: 
• Graduation and honor roll • Summer Program 
• Student attendance • Community Survey 
• Building project update 

Board approved: 
• Annual Appointments/Designations/Authorizations/Substitute 

Rates/Use of school vehicle 
• Lead Evaluators [Principals & Teachers] 
• Section 41(j) Retirement and Social Security Law 
• Cooperative Energy Purchasing [Electricity & Gas] 
• Management Confidential Salary Agreements- Marilyn Shaw, 

Amy Johnson, Jeremy McKenna 
• 2025 Renewal of Conflict of Interest and Disclosure 

Statements 
• 25/26 Workers’ Compensation Plan Consortium 
• May 2025 Bank Reconciliations 
• 25/26 Clubs 
•  Student recommendations 
• Tenure Appointments 
• Extracurricular Appointments 
• Appointments- Special Education Teacher, Elementary 

Teacher & Vocal Music Teacher 
• Substitute Appointment 

UPCOMING BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETINGS 
8/14 Regular Meeting 6:00 p.m. in the cafeteria 
8/28 Regular Meeting 6:00 p.m. in the cafeteria 

Note: Board Briefs are a summary of the board meeting, 
not official minutes. 


